
Holy Name of Jesus Catholic Church Holy Name of Jesus Catholic Church Holy Name of Jesus Catholic Church Holy Name of Jesus Catholic Church 
10235 Ashbrook Drive, St. Louis, Missouri, 6313710235 Ashbrook Drive, St. Louis, Missouri, 6313710235 Ashbrook Drive, St. Louis, Missouri, 6313710235 Ashbrook Drive, St. Louis, Missouri, 63137    

314.868.2310 / Fax 314314.868.2310 / Fax 314314.868.2310 / Fax 314314.868.2310 / Fax 314----868868868868----3919391939193919    

Talented student performers at 

the Festival! 

Working the ticket booth can be fun when you 

do it with someone you love! 

St. Vincent de Paul Society cooking up 

some yummy food  
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Parish Leadership 
and Service 

 

Fr. Michael Henning 
Pastor 

mickeylee48@sbcglobal.net 
 

Sr. Rose Mercurio, SSND 
Pastoral Associate 

rosessnd@sbcglobal.net 
 

Ms. Juanita Blackshear 
Administrative Assistant 

jblackshear52@sbcglobal.net 
 

Mrs. Theresa McWilliams 
Director of Music 

tmacwms@sbcglobal.net 
 

Mrs. Judy Krenn 
Youth Ministry Coordinator 

judykrenn@aol.com 
 

Mrs. Buffy Modde 
Parish Nurse 

parishnurse.hnoj@sbcglobal.net 
 

Deacon George Watson 
Permanent Deacon 

hgwatson@msn.com 
 

Deacon Matthew Duban 
Permanent Deacon 

meduban@sbcglobal.net 

 

Christ Light of the  
Nations Catholic School 

1650 Redman Avenue 
Saint Louis, Mo. 63138 

314-741-0400 
 

Sr. Mary Lawrence, SSND 
sr_mary@charter.net 

 

Parish Support Staff 
 

Mrs. Sandy Miesner 
parishoffice10235@sbcglobal.net 

 

Mr. Steve Jones 
Maintenance Coordinator 

 

Mr. David Vaughn 
Parish Custodian 

 

Mrs. Rose Fox 
Rectory Housekeeping 

A Pledge  
to Parish Life 
 
My parish  
is composed of people  
like me.   
I help make it what it is. 
 

It will be friendly, if I am.  
Its pews will be filled,  
if I help fill them.   
It will do great work,  
if I work.   
It will make generous gifts 
to causes,  
if I am a generous giver.   
It will bring other people 
into its community,  
if I invite and bring them. 
 

It will be a parish  
of loyalty and love,  
of fearlessness and faith,  
and a parish  
with a noble spirit,  
if I who make it what it is,  
am filled with  
these same things.   
 

Therefore,  
with the help of God,  
I shall dedicate myself  
to the task  
of being all the things 
that I want  
my parish to be. 

Weekend Mass 
Saturday  4:00pm/5:00pm 
Standard Time / Daylight Time 

Sunday  8:00am/10:30am 
 

Daily Mass 
6:30am  Tuesday / Thursday 
8:00am  Monday / Wed / Friday 

8:00am  Wednesday 

Christ Light of the Nations School 
 

Holy Days - Obligation 
8:00am / 7:00pm 
 

Civil Holidays 
9:00am 
 

Reconciliation 
Saturday Confessions 
2:30-3:30p / 3:30-4:30p 
Standard Time / Daylight Time 

By Appointment Anytime 
Call Father Mike 

Communal Services 
During Advent and Lent 
 

Liturgy of the Hours 
7:35am  Monday / Wed / Friday 
 

Eucharistic Adoration 
7:00am  Tuesday through 
11:00pm  Wednesday 

Parish Celebration 
and Formation 
 

Becoming Catholic 
Our parish has a year-
round, ongoing process to 
assist adults in becoming 
Catholic.  We also have a 
special program for older 
unbaptized children.  Call 
us at anytime.  Deacon 
George will provide all the 
information you need. 
 

Getting Married 
Preparation for the  
Sacrament of Marriage 
begins at least 6 months 
before a wedding.   
A wedding date cannot be 
scheduled until the couple 
has begun preparation  for 
this sacrament. 
 

Anointing of the Sick 
This sacrament is for those 
having surgery, the  
seriously or chronically ill, 
and those near death.  Call 
for anointing at home or 
church before entering the 
hospital.  Celebrations at 
church take place - 
 

Every 1st Saturday 
After the Evening Mass 
 

Every 3rd Sunday 
After the 8:00am Morning Mass 
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Highlights of Life in Our Community 

Our Parish Life 
Good for You - Good for Others 

Details in your bulletin or Parish Directory. 

Being involved insures the vitality of our parish. 
 

Sunday, October 14th 

The 28th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

• Parish Hospitality: Coffee & Donuts 

• Blood Pressure Screening 

• Concert of Sacred & Classical Music 
 

Monday, October 15th 

• Exercise Class 

• Ladies Guild Meeting 

• Parish Council Information Meeting 

• Parish Women’s Retreat 
Monday - Thursday, October 15th - 18th 

White House Retreat Center (South St. Louis County) 
 

Tuesday, October 16th 

• Eucharistic Adoration & Visits 
 

Wednesday, October 17th  

• Eucharistic Adoration & Visits 

• Parish Quilting Group 

• Girl Scout Troup Meeting 

• Stewardship Team Meeting 
 

Thursday, October 18th 

• Fall Market Fair, 6:00 - 9:00pm 
Supporting Christ Light of the Nations School PTO 

 

Friday, October 19th 

• Girl Scout Troup Meeting 
 

Saturday, October 20th 

• Sacrament of Confession 

• Trinity Treasures Dinner Auction 
Supporting Trinity Catholic High School 

• Soup Stew & Chili Program 
 

Sunday, October 21st 

The 29th Sunday in Ordinary Time   

• Sacramental Anointing of the Sick 

• Soup Stew & Chili Program 
 

COMING SPECIAL EVENTS 
 

PARISH MEN’S RETREAT 

Friday - Sunday, November 2nd - 4th 
King’s House Retreat Center (Belleville, Illinois) 

 

PARISH WOMEN’S RETREATS 
Monday - Thursday, November 12th - 15th 
Thursday - Sunday, November 15h - 18th 

White House Retreat Center (South St. Louis County) 
 

PARISH BLOOD DRIVE 

Saturday, November 17th 
Mississippi Valley Regional Blood Center 

 

CHRISTMAS SPIRIT TRIP 

Thursday, December 6th, 8:00am-6:30pm 
German Holiday Decorations & Food, Hermann, Mo. 

Celebrating Christian Morality - The Adventure of a Lifetime 

Called to Holiness and Mission 
“ALL OF US ARE CHRISTIANS UNDER CONSTRUCTION.”  
Recently Archbishop Carlson reminded every Catholic of our Archdiocese to 
remember this.  He then continued, “it is absolutely important that we look 

for opportunities to invite others to join us, and join the ranks of others under 
‘construction’”.  We are “a Church under construction - not yet without spot 
or wrinkle but on the way.”  This is the journey, the adventure, that Jesus in 
our Gospels is always setting out on with his disciples. 

This week we began a Year of Faith,  
a time called by Pope Benedict XVI 
for strengthening our commitment to 
evangelization.  This will be a year 
during which we need to remember 
our commission to go forth and  
proclaim the Gospel message. 
 

“If we are to pass on 

to our children and 
grandchildren a way 
of life that is in  

harmony with God’s 
plan for humanity, 

His plan for  
happiness here on earth and the  
eternal salvation of our children and 

grandchildren, we can’t go on with 
‘business as usual’ or we will be, for 

the most part, out of business.”  
 

Archbishop Carlson 
 

One of the most important events in 
our parish during this Year of Faith 
will be our Parish Mission in  
February (23rd - 28th).  To benefit 
from this Mission you need to  
participate and you need to be  
present.  Mark your calendar now.  
Do all you can to schedule nothing 
else for your evenings or for your 
family during these days.  Our  
Mission will help you to grow in faith 
and deepen your personal relationship 

with Jesus Christ and with the Church 
- a community of believers called to 
be the human face of God.  The  
success of our Mission also depends 
on this:  We all know someone who 
could benefit from meeting Christ in  
a more personal way.  Many have 
drifted away because no one cared 
enough to encourage them back.   
Everyone of us must invite our friends 
to our Mission. 
 

“God is the foundational reality, 

not a God who is merely  

imagined or hypothetical,  

but God with a human face;  

he is God-with-us, the God  

who loves even to the Cross.   
 

When the disciple arrives  

at an understanding of  

this love of Christ ‘to the end’,  

He/she cannot fail to respond to 

this love with a similar love:‘I will 

follow you wherever you go’” 
 

General Conference of Latin American Bishops 

 

Our Mission Committee met for the 
first time this week.  If you are asked 
by any one of them to help with the 
work of the Mission, I encourage you 
to do all you can to say “Yes”.  Your 
service will help to insure success. 

Mission Chairpersons Bob and Pat Stolte 

Liturgy Planning Deacon George Watson 

Music Ministry Theresa McWilliams 

Mission Promotion Peg Warnusz 

Transportation Pat Barrett 

Child Care Laura Petroff & Tammy Iserman 

Phone Calling John and Karen Kulla 

Morning Refreshments Shirley Loy & Pat Wiese 

Evening Refreshments Mary Lou Omick & Chris Campbell 

2 0 1 3  P A R I S H  M I S S I O N  C O MM I T T E E  
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    Saturday October 20 

   5:00pm 

Eileen Mills*   Buffy Bodde* 
Laura Lucido   Mary Migliazzo 
Tony Migliazzo   Linda Schneider 
Frank Schneider  Lynda Brand 
Judy Mantych-D 

   Sunday, October 21 

   8:00am 
Shirley Loy*   Merry Marquart* 
Betty Easley   Diana Goodwin 
Sandy Hamm   Wil Huhmann 
Betty Kondracki  Karen Kulla 
Debbie Maue-D 
   10:30am 

Regina Anerson*  Linda Byrns* 
Janet Ulreich   Mike Walsh 
Barb Arnet   Jim Cuidon 
Jeanne Field   Lori Garner 
Joan Cuidon-D 

   Saturday October 20 
5:00pm Mary Ann Harris 
 

   Sunday, October 21 
8:00am Lois Albers   
10:30am Bill Krenn 
 

   
   
   October 15-19 
8:00am Linda Byrns & Bob Seidel 
 

   Saturday, October 20 
5:00pm Grace, Juliana & Libby Modde 
 

   Sunday, October 21 
8:00am Grace & Andrew Gerhart    
10:30am Abby Herl, Hannah Sullivan & 
  Kelsey Keppler 
 
    
   
   

   Saturday, October 20 
5:00pm Lynda Brand & Bill Herbst 
 

   Sunday, October 21 
8:00am Kathy & Karen Uhlenbrock 
10:30am Wayne & Carolyn Weusthoff 
 

  MASS INTENTIONS 
 

MONDAY October 15  

8:00am Harold Wessel 
 

TUESDAY October 16 

6:30am  Elizabeth Behan 
10:00am Mass at Missouri Veterans Home  
 

WEDNESDAY October 17 

8:00am Catherine Nischbach 
8:00am School Mass at Our Lady of the  
  Rosary 
 

THURSDAY  October 18 

6:30am John Rogers 
 

FRIDAY October 19 

8:00am Connie Walsh 
 

SATURDAY October 20 

5:00pm Mildred Harbke 
 

SUNDAY  October 21 

8:00am Angelina & Joe Wich 
10:30am Dorothy Masterson   

SOUP STEW & CHILI 

Please return your frozen containers of Soup, Stew 
or Chili next weekend. 

SAINTS AND SPECIAL OBSERVANCES 
 

Sunday: Twenty-ninth Sunday in Ordinary Time; 
World Mission Sunday 
Tuesday: St. John of Capistrano 
Wednesday: St. Anthony Mary Claret 
Saturday: Blessed Virgin Mary 
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TODAY’S READINGS 
 

First Reading — My servant shall justify many, and 
their guilt he shall bear (Isaiah 53:10-11). 
 

Psalm — Lord, let your mercy be on us, as we place 
our trust in you (Psalm 33). 
 

Second Reading — Let us confidently approach the 
throne of grace to receive mercy and to find grace 
for timely help (Hebrews 4:14-16). 
 

Gospel — Whoever wishes to be first among you 
will be the slave of all (Mark 10:35-45 [42-45]). 
 
READINGS FOR THE WEEK 
 

Monday: Eph 2:1-10; Lk 12:13-21 
Tuesday: Eph 2:12-22; Lk 12:35-38 
Wednesday: Eph 3:2-12; Lk 12:39-48 
Thursday: Eph 3:14-21; Lk 12:49-53 
Friday: Eph 4:1-6; Lk 12:54-59 
Saturday: Eph 4:7-16; Lk 13:1-9 
Sunday: Jer 31:7-9; Ps 126; Heb 5:1-6; Mk 10:46-52 

Lwanga Center Black Catholic  
History Month Celebration 

 
The St. Charles Lwanga Center invites you to the 
celebration of Black Catholic History Month on 
Sunday, November 4, 2012 at 2:30pm.  This year’s 
location will be Blessed Teresa of Calcutta Parish 
Hall located at 1050 Smith Rd., 63115 (off of  
Hudson Rd) in Ferguson.  We will be highlighting 
the National Black Catholic Congress and an  
exploration of the Pastoral Plan drafted at July’s 
Congress in Indianapolis. The event is free and open 
to the entire archdiocese.  Please call the center at 
367-7929 for additional information and to let us 
know that you will attend. 

The Jennings Do-Dads will host a Meat Shoot at 
Sievers Park on Sunday, October 21st.  The park is 
located at the corner of Jennings Station Rd and Hord 
Ave, next to the Jennings City Hall.  Prizes include 
Bacon, Pork Steaks, Ham and Beef Brisket.  The 
Shoot will begin at 1pm and end at 6pm. 

Due to a scheduling conflict for the Community  
Center on October 8, the Ladies Guild Meeting has 
been rescheduled to Monday, October 15 at 7pm, in 
the Community Center.  Remember to bring a 
wrapped “Treasure” to play Rob Your Neighbor.  
Join us for a fun evening! 
ALSO, we will be selling tickets for the Ladies 
Guild Christmas Party on December 10th.  The  
ticket price will be $15. 

TRIVIA NIGHT 
Saturday, October 20th 
Santa Cruz K of C 1215 

 

Doors Open 6:30pm—Questions start 7:00pm 
 

Table of 8 for $120 
Includes can beer & can soda 

 

Tables must be reserved in advance 
For Table Reservationsd Call 
Lynn Friederich 314-869-3609 
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28th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

“It is easier for a camel to pass through the eye of a 

needle than for one who is rich to enter the kingdom 

of God.” MARK 10:25 
 
These words of Jesus are so harsh that sometimes we 
are tempted to ignore them, thinking that He really 
could not have meant them.  Yet when our lives  
revolve around too many material possessions it is 
difficult to find the necessary time for God, for  
salvation and for God’s beloved poor. 

TREASURES FROM OUR TRADITION 
 

In the eyes of many, the papacy is a peculiar 
institution. Still bedecked with some of the regalia 
of medieval princes, contemporary popes have 
worked to define their role in ways that give them 
influence over the world both within and outside the 
Church. The trappings of royalty, never really a 
good fit for the successors of Peter, could render a 
pope distant and irrelevant. On the other hand, the 
tendency of many to think of the pope as if he were 
the CEO of a modern corporation is also inaccurate. 
St. Gregory the Great, himself a pope, first called the 
pope “the servant of the servants of God.” He is 
“first among equals” among other bishops, who by 
tradition exercise significant authority within their 
own dioceses, not depending on the pope’s  
authority. This arrangement often puzzles those  
accustomed to a top-to-bottom “chain of command.” 
History has seen popes of many styles, but most 
strive to live up to Gregory’s definition. Perhaps  
today’s Gospel puts it all into the best perspective: 
“Whoever wishes to be first among you will 
be the slave of all.” Pray for the pope this week. 

“FRIENDS OF PRIESTS” PRAYER INITIATIVE 

“Friends of Priests” is initiating the fifth annual prayer campaign for all Priests and Consecrated Religious. 
This campaign began Monday, October 1, 2012, and end Saturday, December 8, the Feast of the Immaculate 
Conception.   
 

All parishioners are invited to sign a pledge to pray ten Hail Marys for Priests and Religious from Monday, 
October 1, 2012, to Saturday, December 8, 2012. The completed, returned pledges will be bound in book form 
and presented to the Archdiocese at the 5:00 p.m. Mass on Saturday, December 8, at the Cathedral Basilica.   
All are welcome to attend the Mass. 
 

To sign up for this initiative please look for either a yellow or green folder, on the tables, at the entrance/exits 

of the church. Inside the folder are signature forms for you to sign your name. 

QUILT BINGO 

The St. Ferdinand Ladies Sodality will hold its An-
nual Quilt Bingo on Sunday, November 4th at 1pm in 
the school gym, 1735 Charbonier Road in Florissant. 
This is a smoke free environment.  Doors open at 
11:00am.  Lunch and refreshments will be available.  
Raffle tickets and pull tabs will be sold.  We hope to 
see you there. 

TRIVIA NIGHT 
 

Proceeds benefit George Riester and support his family during 
his battle with cancer. 

 

Saturday, Nov. 3rd 
Doors open at 6:15pm 
Questions at 7:00pm 

 

$160 table of 8 
At Holy Name of Jesus Community Center 

 

Registration: 
RiesterTriviaNight@gmail.com or  

Lauren Atwell 574-9014 
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IMPORTANT HOSPITAL NEWS 
 

Hospitals, because they are going paperless, are 

no longer listing the parishes of patients. 

So, PLEASE, be sure to let us know if you are a 

friend, relative, neighbor, etc. are being admitted 

to a hospital.  We want to support you in your  

illness. Just call the Parish Office and give us your  

information. 

PRAYER CHAIN 

    If you or someone you know is in need of prayer, 
please call either Betty Kondracki @ 868-0176 or 
Pat Edgar @ 868-4143 
 

In your charity please pray for the repose of  Alice 
Lindemann and all the souls who have died this 
week. We pray that they may now  enjoy the great 
blessings of  eternal life and that their  
family and friends may find peace in the promises of 
Christ.  

MEN’S ANNUAL KING’S HOUSE RETREAT 
 

Join us on our weekend retreat this year.  Make  
arrangements to attend this year’s retreat the first 
weekend of November.  Friday evening, November 
2nd thru Sunday, November 4th.  Enjoy the quiet 
atmosphere, inspirational talks, time for solitude and 
prayer available at King’s House.  Just a short  
distance away.  Contact Tony Rehagen 868-5899 or 
Larry Cooke 869-4190. 

ONE SUNDAY FOR THE WHOLE WORLD 
 

As Catholics around the world—here at home and in the 
Missions—gather at the Eucharist around the table of the 
Lord, we are to pray for the Church’s worldwide mission-
ary work.  We pray for  those awaiting the “Good News” 
of our Lord’s great love for us and for the missionaries 
who offer the poor and suffering the light of Christ.  And 
we are to offer financial help through the Society for the 
Propagation of the Faith for more than 1,150 dioceses in 
Asia, Africa, Latin America and the Pacific Islands. 

For Daughters of Today and For Daughters of Today and For Daughters of Today and For Daughters of Today and For Daughters of Today and For Daughters of Today and For Daughters of Today and For Daughters of Today and         
TomorrowTomorrowTomorrowTomorrowTomorrowTomorrowTomorrowTomorrow        

 October is Breast Cancer Awareness 

Month. I know all of you know what cancer is, 

and that it is life changing when someone re-

ceives a diagnosis of cancer. Most of you, if not 

all of you have heard of breast cancer.   

 Excluding cancers of the skin, breast 

cancer is the most common cancer among 

women, accounting for nearly 1 in 4 cancers di-

agnosed in US women.   

   These women are daughters and 

mothers, they are also granddaughters. Re-

search and education are 2 things that will 

help raise awareness of breast cancer, as 

well as other cancers. 
RISK FACTORS: 
AGE: The chance of getting breast cancer goes up 
as a woman gets older. More than 3 out of 4 women 

with breast cancer are over age 50 when diagnosed. 

FAMILY HISTORY: Having a mother, sister, 
daughter, or other close blood relative who has had 

breast cancer increases a woman’s risk.   

GENETIC CHANGES: About 5%-10% of breast 
cancers are linked to inherited changes in certain 

genes. 

PREVIOUS BREAST CANCER: A woman who has 
had breast cancer is at increased risk of getting a 

new breast cancer in the other breast or in another 

part of the same breast. 

BEING OVERWEIGHT: After menopause, women 
who are overweight are at increased risk of getting 

breast cancer. Being overweight may also reduce a 

woman’s chances of surviving breast cancer after 

menopause. 

HORMONE REPLACEMENT THERAPY AFTER 
MENOPAUSE: Using hormone replacement therapy 
after menopause for several years can increase a 

woman’s risk of getting breast cancer. This is espe-

cially true when hormone replacement therapy in-

volves estrogen combined with progesterone. 

MENSTRUAL PERIODS: Women who began having 

periods before age 12 or who went through meno-

pause after age 55 are a slightly increased risk for 

breast cancer. 
Have a blessed week,  Have a blessed week,  Have a blessed week,  Have a blessed week,      
Buffy Modde RN, BSNBuffy Modde RN, BSNBuffy Modde RN, BSNBuffy Modde RN, BSN    
Parish Nurse @ HNOJParish Nurse @ HNOJParish Nurse @ HNOJParish Nurse @ HNOJ    
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Trinity Treasures Dinner Auction October 20th 
 

Mark your calendars now for the Trinity Treasures 

Dinner Auction that will be held Saturday, October 

20th at Trinity Catholic High School.  This year’s 

theme is Faith in Our Future and will celebrate the 

10th year of Trinity.  The dinner auction is the 

school’s biggest fundraiser each year.  The cost is 

$50 per person and tables of eight or ten are  

available.  Admission includes dinner, an open bar 

and the chance to bid in the silent and live auctions.  

Auction items donation are still being accepted.  If 

you have an item to donate, or if you would like to 

receive an invitation, call Dan Grumich in the  

Advancement Office at 741-1333, ext 223. 

Trivia Night at Trinity set for November 10th 
 

The Trinity Catholic High School 2012 Fall Trivia 
Night will be held at 7pm Saturday, Nov. 10.  The 
event is sponsored by the Trinity Parent  
Organization (TPO) and will feature tables of eight 
for $120 a table.  Beer and soda will be provided and 
players are welcome to bring anything else they 
wish to eat or drink.  Doors will open at 6:30pm.  
All players must be 21 years of age to play.  There 
will be first and se3cond place prizes, attendance 
prizes, 50/50 raffles and other games.  To make  
reservations, or to reserve a table, call Lisa 
Moehlenkamp at 314-550-7300. 

Greetings, 
Trinity Catholic High School is hosting our Fall 
Trivia Night on Saturday, November 10th.  We will 
be having raffles, attendance prizes, round  
sponsorships, and a lottery tree to raise money for 
the Trinity Parent Organization that supports many 
aspects of the school community.  We would deeply 
appreciate your consideration of our request.  Please 
feel free to contact me with any concerns or  
questions.  Your donation can be sent to the address 
below or call and I will pick it up. 
I would like to donate: 
*A round sponsorship $100 (Please indicate name or 
business title) 
*Donations to be raffled or given as attendance prize 
*Scratch off lottery tickets for the “Lotto Tree” 
Helen & Paul Bober 
2830 Solway Ave 
St. Louis, 63136 
314-753-3370 

MRS. AKERS’ RELIGION CLASSES  
The 8th graders are close to finishing the Confirma-
tion book they began last school year as 7th graders. 
They are preparing for the fast approaching date of 
receiving the sacrament in November. They are 
choosing the saint to whom they will look for  
example and guidance. They will study that saint’s 
life and make a power point to show everyone what 
they have learned. These will be on display at the 
Confirmation recep-tion in November.  The 7th grade 
class is starting with a book about the sacraments and 
the liturgy. As we go through the chapters, we are 
noticing the changes that were instituted last Advent. 
They make a lot of sense as we are learning why the 
words are used.  

 CH ICKA,  CH ICK A,  
BOOM,  BOOM  

The kindergarten class had a fun Friday afternoon 
with lots of different activities centered around the 
book Chicka Chicka Boom Boom by Bill Martin, 
Jr. The story is about lowercase letters climbing a 
coconut tree, and when the tree was too heavy, 
they all fell out and  went  BOOM! BOOM! The 
children started the day with a letter hunt around 
the school following the directions in a Chicka 
Chicka poem, and then in the afternoon, they played 
Chicka Bingo and so much more! The children 
used letter stamps to stamp letters on a coconut 
tree, completed a Chicka flip chart on the  Prome-
thean board, and painted a coconut tree with their 
handprints. Check out our class bulletin board for  
more pictures with the book Chicka Chicka 123! 
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Deacons say “Thank You” 
 

On behalf of the Diaconate Community of the  

Archdiocese, we would like to express our sincere appreciation to you the parishioners of Holy Name of Jesus 

for the generous contribution to the Deacon Formation Collection on the weekend of October 6-7.  There are 

many wonderful men currently dedicating their l=time and energy to studying for the Permanent Diaconate, 

to include Bill Krenn of our parish.  The road is a long one (5 years) and at times quite tedious, yet they are 

committed to the process of discerning whether they are being called to a vocation as a deacon in service to 

the Lord.  Your donations aids in alleviating some of the financial stress that comes from having to support 

such a substantive formation program.  God planted the seed in the minds and hearts of these men.  By your  

support you are now nurturing that seed.  Please continue to support these mn, especially Bill, through  your 

payers. 

Thank you for your love and concern, 

Deacon George and Deacon Matt 

 

Guidelines on the  

Distribution of Political Literature and Materials 
 

The First Amendment to the United States Constitution 
guarantees the right of all citizens to be involved in the  
political processes of our nation.  Furthermore, it is a moral 
obligation of all persons – individuals and communities –  
to be attentive to how their decisions affect other people.  
We have the right and responsibility to be involved in the 
political conversations and elections that determine our 
forms of government and system of laws. 
 

Historically the Catholic Church in the United States has 
conscientiously refused to participate in partisan politics, 
particularly the endorsement of individual political parties 
or candidates.  At the same time, the Church has felt a keen 
responsibility to educate its members as well as the larger 
community regarding the moral and ethical dimensions of 
public policy.  

Therefore — 
 

Permission will not be given to any individual or group 

to distribute or place partisan political literature and/or 

materials on our church property, in particular, it is not 

permitted to place leaflets on vehicles or lawn signs on 

parish property which is considered only a “quasi-public 

area”.  Since our parish Community Center is a polling 
place these activities may take place only on election day 

near the entrances of the polling station.   
 

Individuals and groups wishing to publicly state their 

positions on particular issues, and engage the members 

of our community in discussing such issues, may be  

invited to do so according to the interest of the parish 

and the availability of time and space.  Organizations 

and/or individuals should contact our pastor, Father 

Mike Henning, to request consideration.  

POLITICS AND OUR PARISH 
 

I most certainly would encourage our parish members to be active in this year’s political process by becoming  
informed concerning the issues, by considering prayerfully your choices – ones that will not only benefit you  
personally but also support the common good  – and by responsibly exercising your right to vote in this year’s election. 
 

All political activity on parish property must conform with these “Guidelines on the Distribution of Political  
Literature and Materials”.  These guidelines respect the clear and specific Federal restrictions governing the  
participation of religious and non-profit organizations in the political process.  Furthermore, they both invite and  

challenge candidates and political organizations to engage our parish members in conversation and open debate of 

the issues in a way that is civil and informative for all concerned. 
 

The “leafleting” of cars or the use of lawn signs does not actively engage our community in the political process, and  
often are a nuisance or an offense to parish members.  EVERY PARISH MEMBER SHOULD KNOW THAT  
PERMISSION IS NEVER GIVEN FOR ANY OF THE ABOVE ACTIVITIES.  When these things do occur we will 
notify such persons or groups of our policy.  Every parish member should do the same. 
 

You may want to save the following “Guidelines” for your future reference or to pass them on to candidates or political 
groups for their information. 
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Stewardship of Treasure 

Your Gifts of Support for 

Our Parish Mission  

 
 
 
 

Cheryl Elder, Mary Jane Niemann, Mark Hayes,  
George Riester, Tom Crowe 
 
 
 
 
 

  Marie Erbar, John Geerling 

Report  on Parish  Collect ions 

Envelope Offerings      $8,289.19 

Loose Offerings $114.08 

Total Sunday Collection: Parish Support $8,403.27 

  

YOUNG AT HEART  

CHRISTMAS TRIP—2012 
 

The Young at Heart Club of Holy Name of Jesus will take a trip on a Christmas trip to Hermann, MO.  The 
date of the trip is Thursday, December 6, 2012, leaving at 8:00am sharp!  We will return at approximately 
6:30pm.  We will tour St. George’s Rectory, which will be decorated for Christmas; lunch will follow at the 
Hermannhof Winery, with Wine Tasting! 
Later, we are off to the Pomner-Gentner House where we will see decorated Christmas trees with German  
ornaments from the 1800’s.  We will also sample some German cookies and browse in the gift shop.  Then 
we are off to the Wunst House where they will show us how “Bratwursts” are made, with “free” samples for 
all to enjoy and purchase! 
Our trip continues with a visit to the Historic Downtown area for more shopping.  This is where our trip ends 
and we depart at 5:00pm. 
Cost for the trip is $50 per person.  Your money and lunch selection are needed by November 1, 2012. 
Sounds like a great trip to get in the Christmas Spirit!!  For more information call Marcella Hodge at: 869-
0150. 

Communion of Saints Devotion 

 

The month of November has traditionally been a time 
when the Church celebrated the Communion of 
Saints, prays for those who have died, and prepares 
to welcome the one St. Francis called “Sister Death”.  
In keeping with this tradition, we will once again be 
creating Communion f Saints devotional areas, on 
which we will honor, not only some recognized 
saints of the Church but our own loved ones who 
have gone before us.  We are inviting families to 
share with us a photograph (in a frame if possible) of 
loved ones who have died.  We will display these in 
our devotional area along with the relics of saints.  In 
order to design the devotional space, we ask that all 

photographs be turned into the Parish Office or 

brought to the sacristy in the church by October 

28th. 
 

All photos will be returned in December. 

YOUNG AT HEART 
 

Young at Heart meeting will be held on Wednesday 
October 17th at 12:00 noon. 
Brink a sack lunch and we will provide dessert for 
$1.00.  Our Hermann Trip is starting to fill up so 
make sure you get your money to us at soon as  
possible!  $50 for the trip includes everything.  Please 
check the bulletin for the information on the trip!  
Bring a friend you don’t have to be a member of our 
church or club to enjoy this trip.   We will be playing 
Bingo-attendance prizes and 50/50, come have some 
fun!! Hope to see you there! 
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3RD ANNUAL 
 

 

FALL MARKET FAIR 

 
                 SPONSORED BY THE CHRIST, LIGHT OF THE NATIONS P.T.O. 

 
 

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 18TH 
6:00-9:00pm 

HOLY NAME OF JESUS COMMUNITY CENTER 
 
 

TICKETS ARE $5.00 (AND YOU CAN PAY AT THE DOOR) 
 

COME AND ENJOY A CASUAL EVENING OF  
SHOPPING YOUR LOCAL VENDORS, SUCH AS 
AVON, THIRTY-ONE, CREATIVE MEMORIES, 

TASTEFULLY SIMPLE, ETC. 
 

DRINKS AND APPETIZERS ARE INCLUDED 
 

ANY QUESTIONS, PLEASE CALL 
THE SCHOOL OFFICE AT 741-0400. 

FALL MARKET FAIR 

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 18TH 

6:00-9:00P.M. 

HOLY NAME OF JESUS PARISH CENTER 

 VENDORS NEEDED! 

PLEASE CONTACT THE SCHOOL OFFICE 

AT 741-0400 



Sutter Sewer & Drain
Video Inspection • Sewer Cleaning • Drain Opening

WE SUPPORT MILITARY VETS
‘Any Line Any Time’

314-427-3035

675 Graham Road • 831-3100
John S. Hutchens

Perceptive Reflections on God’s Beauty

Defining Beauty
Danielle Rose
CD $17
Thought-provoking Contemporary Music

800-566-6150
World Library Publications
the music and liturgy division of J.S. Paluch Co., Inc. 
www.wlpmusic.com

Your
ad

could
be in
this

space!

Please support the advertisers in your bulletin,
and thank them for their continued support.

They make your bulletin possible.
373850 Holy Name of Jesus Church

BELLEFONTAINE
ROAD

867-2870
10016 Bellefontaine Rd.

Keith & Buffy Modde
Parishioners

Thank you for advertising in
our church bulletin.

I am patronizing your business
because of it!

Please Cut Out This “Thank You Ad”
and Present It The Next Time You
Patronize One of Our Advertisers

✂

www.jspaluch.com                                                       For Ads: J.S. Paluch Co., Inc. 1-855-685-5703

STEVE HUG
11754 LUSHER RD.

355-0111

Consider Remembering
Your Parish in Your Will.

For further information, 
please call the Parish Office.

Complete Plumbing Service
Drain Cleaning • Repairs/Remodels
MMiikkee  CCooxx (314) 831-9956

Spanish Lake Body Shop
Free Estimates • Towing

867-3333
1339 Dunn Rd.

(between Bellefontaine & Lilac)

& DRAIN CLEANING

(314) 895-3433
Inc.

At the Name of Jesus
TThhee  WWaayy,,  TThhee  TTrruutthh,,  TThhee  LLiiffee

Art by Brother Michael O’Neill McGrath, OSFS
Prayers by Father Richard N. Fragomeni

Hardcover book $$3399..9955
800-566-6150
World Library Publications
the music and liturgy division of J.S. Paluch Co., Inc.
www.wlpmusic.com

Committed to Florissant, Dedicated to Seniors

Independent & Assisted Living Community

314-831-0988 www.bridgeatflorissant.com

BELLEFONTAINE/
LARIMORE

AUTO REPAIR
11357 Larimore Road

869-1666 869-2131

314-838-3877
3350 St. Catherine Street

WHY IS IT
A man wakes up after sleeping
under an ADVERTISED blanket
on an ADVERTISED mattress

and pulls off ADVERTISED pajamas
bathes in an ADVERTISED shower
shaves with an ADVERTISED razor

brushes his teeth
with ADVERTISED toothpaste

washes with ADVERTISED soap
puts on ADVERTISED clothes

drinks a cup 
of ADVERTISED coffee

drives to work
in an ADVERTISED car

and then . . . .
refuses to ADVERTISE
believing it doesn’t pay.
Later if business is poor

he ADVERTISES it for sale.
WHY IS IT?




